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- Aramark cafeteria services in the secondary schools continues to be reviewed to ensure 
service and food quality is improving.  There will be a fall survey to be completed by all 
students and results will be available in January. 

- EQAO and OSSLT assessments show that we continue to be above the provincial average in 
primary and junior reading and writing.  We are above average in Math in every category 
through all grades except junior Math, where we are one percent short of the provincial 
average.  Math will continue to be the focus this year. 

- In 2018, the Board partnered with Nelson Publication to pilot a new digital platform and 
learning tool called Edwin.  Last month, the Edwin team reported the success of the program 
and the positive responses from teachers and students given the opportunity to participate in 
the program.  Currently all Grade 7 and 8 students, approximately 11,000 students, were 
provided with Chromebooks featuring the Edwin apps to allow them to experience 21st 
century inquiry-based learning that aligns with the Ontario Catholic School Graduation 
Expectations.  The Board hopes to continue to provide the p
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$500 will automatically be given to every CSC.  This will be confirmed at the next CCCSC 
meeting. 

b. Referring to Trustee Frank Di Cosola’s report on bullying specifically with the Catholic Code of 
Conduct, the tragedy in Hamilton allowed boards to revisit bullying policies.  Bullying falls 
under the Catholic Code of Conduct which outlines the expectation of student behaviour.  
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the October event the following school year. 
  8. Superintendent Wayne Brunton informed the committee that on the CCCSC Calendar for 2019-

2020, the February meeting date had to be changed to February 13, 2020.  He proposed to the 
committee that the Saturday, April 18, 2020 Conference and Marketplace be changed to 
Saturday, April 4, 2020 because April 18 is the Greek Orthodox Easter weekend.  This proposal 
has to be taken back to Executive Council and the Board of Trustees for approval. 

  9. Responding to Laurie-Anne Clark, Superintendent Wayne Brunton clarified that another meeting 
date for CSC chairs to gather will be picked and communicated out through the Board website 
under CCCSC. 

  10. Responding to Paula Lima, Superintendent Wayne Brunton clarified that he would bring back to 
the Board the suggestion to have an automated message on school phones during ‘Hold and 
Secure’ and ‘Lockdowns’. 

    
 G. Agenda Items for Next Meeting - NIL 
   
 H. Closing Prayer – Genevieve Rodney 
   
 I. Adjournment 
   Moved by Ian Lodge Seconded by Paul Simas 
   THAT THE MEETING BE ADJOURNED at 8:48 p.m. 
    CARRIED 
   
 J. Future Meetings 
  December 12, 2019 
  January 9, 2020 
  February 13, 2020 (date changed) 
  March 5, 2020 
  April 2, 2020 
  May 7, 2020 
  June 11, 2020 Volunteer of the Year Award Presentation 


